Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

October 2, 2018
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Daniel Caplan, Jane Merkin, Sidney Green, Josh Lamel, Wolfgang Ludwigs, Ron Jennings
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Tracy Rezvani
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the September meeting were approved.
Old Business
Staff reminded the Committee to complete the Parliamentary Procedure Training.  Staff will resend the link. 
New Business

Wolfgang Ludwigs noted that the number of scam phone calls he is receiving is increasing.  Tracy Rezvani discussed the Chinese phone scam, noting that OCP did social media in Chinese and had articles printed in two Chinese language newspapers.  Ms. Rezvani said that OCP completed a transition document which referenced issues regarding financial literacy outreach to students and millennials.  She will contact Corinne Yourman to get additional information.  Ms. Rezvani informed the Committee that OCP was participating as a guest speaker at financial literacy classes at Montgomery College.  She also noted that Councilmember Craig Rice recently introduced a bill to revise Chapter 31C, the New Home Builders’ law.  Dan Caplan asked each member to come to the next meeting with a suggested agenda item for the Committee to pursue.
Office Report

OCP staff reported on statistics for the months of August and September.  Home Improvement topped the list of complaints received, followed by Retail and Automotive in August.  In September, Home Improvement topped the list, followed by Automotive and Retail. Staff attended an airbag event at Fitzgerald Automotive. Staff participated in the Health and Welfare Expo at Spencerville Adventist, Panafest at the Silver Spring Civic Center, and the Homecrest House Health Fair.  Eric Friedman did a presentation to a Wednesday Morning women’s group.  Staff also noted that OCP added the outreach calendar to its home page under Upcoming Events and asked if any Committee members would be available to join Ms. Rezvani on Saturday, October 20, any time between 12 and 4 pm, at a table at the Damascus Harvest Festival and Local Business Fair located at the Fireman’s Activity Grounds on Lewis Drive.
The meeting adjourned at 9:15 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 6, 2018, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
